

Willamette Motor Club  
Meeting Minutes  
May 18, 2017  
Round Table Pizza

**Members Present:** Ken Gutierrez, Charles Cope, Chris Davie, Ryan Davis, John Juhring, Ricky Smith, Mike Glass, Ed Dilkes, Benjamin Tanner, Don Emerson, Chris Newby, Ed Penna, Steve Newby, Emalee Newby  
**Guest:** , Ripley Bryant, Gail Glass, Bill Elder

Meeting called to order at 7:30. Steve said that it was Emalee's Birthday and the club sang happy birthday to Emalee. There was cake for anyone who wanted some.

Steve asked if everyone had a chance to read the minutes and if there were no corrections could he get a motion to approve the minutes as written. *Chris N. made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Ricky seconded. Motion carried.*

We have 71 members we got 18 new members from the last race

**Webmaster Report** Nothing new to report

**Hillclimbs** nothing new to report

**Autocross** Review of event #2

Steve gave Kudos to John and Paul on a job well done. Steve asked John if he would like to give a review of how he thought the event went. John said that he thought that the club did well and the weather really helped. He said that he received a lot of complements on the event. There were 88 entries. Steve said that there was some problems with timing that the new upgrade from Ax ware cause the USB to Serial port not to work. He asked Chris if the problem had been fixed. Chris said that Ripley had been working on it. Ripley said that it hasn't been fixed yet that in talking with Ax ware, there was three other people that have had the same problem, but Axware has not been able to duplicate the problem. Ripley said that the second computer still has the old software and we will be using that one for the next race.

**Event #3 Daggett's Dash – May 21<sup>st</sup>.** Chairman Ricky Smith, Co-chair Matt Jaszkoiviak

Steve asked Ben if we had the key position filled for the event. Did he have someone to take over for Tech for him. Ricky said that Ed said that he could do Tech. Ben said that he could help Ed with Tech. Mike will be Safety Steward, Chris and Ripley will do timing.

Steve asked the club if they wanted to get another port-a-potty, if there was still only one at McKay. He said that there were lines of about 4 to 5 people. Chris said that in the past when they have gotten port-a-potties for McKay they have only gotten one. He didn't think we needed to rent another one. Steve also said that the port-a-potty had no toilet paper . Frank from State Street Auto Glass went to the store and brought a quad pack and donate it to the club.

**Event #4 J.R. Patterson Memorial – June 11<sup>th</sup>** Chairman Ricky Smith, Co-chair Ed Dilkes

Steve ask Ricky if he had someone to cover Tech for him, Ricky asked if anyone wanted to volunteer, Ed P and John volunteered to do Tech. Emalee said that we needed an Worker Coordinator. Ed said that he could be worker coordinator, Steve told Ed that he was co-chair and was needed in that capacity. Ben volunteered to be worker coordinator. Steve asked Ricky and Ed if they had an event setup date picked out, they gave setup dates as June 7<sup>th</sup> or 8<sup>th</sup>, Steve asked Charles if he wanted to contact Wayne with the fairground or would he like Steve to do it. Charles said that he would talk to him and see which date was available. Steve also asked Charles if he would remind Wayne about the fence for the national guard, that we had already paid for it for the June event. Steve told Ed that he would pick up the trailer and bring it to the house and Ed could pick it up from our house and take it to event.

**Other Old Business**

Chris said that Katie had called him and said that Dec 3<sup>rd</sup> was available for the World of Speed, Christmas banquet. Emalee asked what day of the week was Dec 3<sup>rd</sup>. Dec 3<sup>rd</sup> is on a Sunday

Charles said that in the minutes it said that the Mini Maryhill event was March 29, 2018. March 29<sup>th</sup> was the date that Charles had went to the meeting. That the hillclimb is schedule for June 27, 2018. Emalee said that she was sorry for the mistake and would correct the minutes. Steve said that he received an email from the mini club about renting our helmets. Charles said that they had talked to him about it, but he wasn't able to make any decisions on that. Steve said that he thought from the way the email sounded it was that they wanted to use them this year. Steve said that he would contact them and figure out when they needed them.

### **New Business**

Steve said that Ed had come to him and asked about getting two \$10 gift certificates to Harbor Freight for drawings at the June event. Emalee said that while she has no problem about doing gift certificates if the club is going to do something like that she thinks it should either be at the first event of the season or at the last event of the season to go along with the BBQ. Steve said there is no reason why we couldn't do something like that at the BBQ. Steve said that he talked with Salem tool and they are will to match any gift certificate that we get, and he thinks Salem tools has a lot nicer quality. Steve asked if anyone had a problem with getting two, \$10 gift certificate to Ed for the June event, no one seemed to have a problem with this.

### **Other New Business**

Charles said that the Auto Shop teacher at McKay High School is retiring this June. Steve asked if this would be effecting us. Charles didn't know. He said that right now, they are having a hard time trying to find a replacement for him. Steve said that at the last event Ricky had said something to him about having an event at Albany High School. Steve said that he has reached out to George an Albany police officer who was at the college event and is also the high school resource officer, he hasn't got back to Steve yet. Steve said that if he doesn't hear from him soon he will try getting a hold of him again.

John said that he got an email from a guy who is filming a movie here in Salem and is looking for someone with a nice car to drive from here to Silverton. John said that he is thinking that the guy is looking for a Porsche. Steve said that he got the same email, the person is looking for someone to loan them a car for drone shooting and maybe a few still shots later. He said that he thought someone who had a nice mustang or something like that might work to. Chris said that he was open to maybe loaning one of his cars. Steve said that he would forward the email to him.

**Announcements** Chris said that he would be leaving town, Monday. If anyone needed any money they need to get to him by Sunday or he could leave a couple of checks with Steve, as he now is able to sign checks. Steve asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. *John made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ed seconded, motion carried.* Meeting adjourn at 8:10

*Minutes Respectfully submitted by:*

Emalee Newby, WMC Secretary

May 18, 2017